2nd January, 1956,

My dear Maccacaro,

Joan and I would like to thank you again this year for the
very magnificent aweete you have been kind esnough to send. I do
hope that Rina and Thomaso are well, and that you all enjoyed &
very happy New Year. If you or Rina think of anything which I
could buy for Thomaso, as you knmow it would always be a pleasure
for me to do so.

Sincersly yours,



